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April 2017 Report to the Michigan Statewide Independent Living Council (MiSILC)
1 – Business Meetings – Since the November SILC business meeting, the Council has held four open meetings: three in-person business meetings (November, February and April) and one special business meeting via teleconference at the end of November.  Members, staff, partners, and guests were in attendance during all open meetings, with public comment received during all meetings.  Agendas included action items related to MCRS business, including advisory work team updates, financial operations, approval of bylaws updates, approval of the proposed and follow-up amended FY 2017 budget and resource plan, election of a Treasurer, determination to pursue a 501(c)3 non-profit, staff reports, partner reports, and updates shared from both designated state units (DSUs).

Additionally, an education and training session was conducted for voting members in February, with in-person advisory work team meetings for voting members also taking place following the April business meeting.  

The next scheduled business meeting will take place on Tuesday July 18, 2017 from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at the Okemos Conference Center, with both BSBP and MRS staff presenting information about their progress in working with and managing new requirements of the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) related to Common Performance Measures.
2 - Advisory Work Teams - The Council’s Advisory Executive Work Team (ET) has continued to meet twice monthly.  ET members have continued to manage the business of the Council, with focuses on recent MCRS financial and program  audits, grant reporting requirements, Employment First, WIOA Regulations, advisory work teams, financial operations, daily business operations, and preparations for and follow-up from special/business meetings.  The two standing advisory work teams (Customer Experience and Regulatory Guidance) met in-person following the April business meeting and reviewed the current status of work tasks and plans for next steps moving forward. 
3 – Executive Order (EO) 2015-15:  Employment First in Michigan - While Council activities related to Employment First have been on hold for the past few months, it was determined in April that the MCRS Advisory Employment First Work Team will reconvene soon and have discussion to determine next steps.

4 - Membership Vacancies - As of early April 2017, the Council has had three vacancies filled by the Governor’s Appointments Office: two reappointments representing Disability Advocates and one new appointment representing the Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC).  Robin Bennett, current SILC Chair, was the newly appointed member to fill the SILC vacancy. She has joined the membership with great enthusiasm, attending the April business meeting and volunteering to serve as the new Chair for the MCRS Advisory Employment First Work Team.

The Council continues to have four vacancies for members representing each of the following categories:  disability advocate; business, industry and labor; vocational rehabilitation counselor; and current or former applicant for, or recipient of, VR services.  It is anticipated that the vacancies will be filled within the next couple of months.
5 - MCRS Resource Plan/Budget/Contract with MARO - Since November 2016, MARO has agreed to continue to be the MCRS’ fiscal agent and employer of record through September 30, 2017, with 3- and 6-month grants (BSBP/LARA) and contracts (MRS/MDHHS) respectively that have been signed with MARO for continuation of the Council’s FY 2017 budget and resource plan.  Similarly, the Organizational Agreement between MARO and MCRS has been amended and signed/dated by both parties.  In preparation for FY 2018, the Council made a determination at the February business meeting to pursue a 501(c)3 non-profit for future fiscal management and organizational purposes.
6 - Audits - The Council has been the focus of two audits over the past several months.  The audits have focused on MCRS’ efforts to align business processes with state and federal mandates, as well as financial and program aspects of its operations.  A close-out meeting was held in early April, with the Office of Internal Audit Services discussing outcomes of its consulting engagement.
7 – Partnering with BSBP - The MCRS has been involved with BSBP in the following activities, assuring that the customer voice is represented:  discussions related to BSBP Customer Satisfaction Surveys.
8 - Partnering with MRS - The MCRS has been involved with the following MRS activities/meetings, assuring that the customer voice is represented:  Idea Stream Team, Partners and Programs presentation about MCRS, Policy Cadre.
The triennial Comprehensive Statewide Needs Assessment Committee has been created by MRS.  This assessment is a federal mandate for BSBP, MRS and the Council to design and complete in partnership.  Michigan State University’s Project Excellence coordinates the design, research and writing of the report that includes recommendations.  It is expected that the findings will inform the next Vocational Rehabilitation State Plan, be published in a final report due by or before summer 2017, and will be utilized by the Council in their work.   

9 - Partner Activities - Michigan Rehabilitation Association membership.
10 - National Initiatives – National Rehabilitation Association membership.  The Executive Director continued to serve as President of the National Coalition of State Rehabilitation Councils (NCSRC) Board of Directors (BoD) and participated in monthly BoD and bimonthly national teleconference calls until she began medical leave in early March.  The Assistant Director (AD) continues to offer expertise and technical support through management of the website, list servs, registration and preparation of accessible materials for the NCSRC Fall and Spring Conferences.  
In early April, the MCRS Chair Brian Sabourin and Council member Carol Bergquist attended two national conferences in Bethesda, Maryland:  NCSRC and the Council of State Administrators for Vocational Rehabilitation.  On Tuesday April 4th, both members joined three BSBP staff and six MRS staff for visits to Capitol Hill to meet with both Michigan Senators and eleven Congressmen/Congresswomen to discuss public VR in Michigan.  All appointments with members of Congress were scheduled, arranged, and confirmed by the MCRS AD, working in collaboration with an MRS intern to secure appointments.  
Submitted,
Robin L. Bennett
SILC Liaison to MCRS
